
Glencross Mennonite Church 
7088 Rd 27W Stanley MB R6T 0C7 

Worship Service - April 28, 2024 

WORSHIP IN SINGING - Peter Hoeppner/Renee Peters 
WELCOME & OPENING PRAYER - Daniel Schulz 

OFFERING & ANNOUNCEMENTS  
OFFERTORY - Lauren Peters 

WORSHIP IN SINGING 
Special # - Madalynn & Saralyn 

Children’s Story - Rhonda Wiebe 
MESSAGE - Peter Redekopp 

"Effective Ministry requires Self-Examination and Repentance"  
(II Cor. 13:1-14) 
CLOSING SONG 

CLOSING PRAYER/BENEDICTION 
________________________________________________________   
Following today’s service: 
- there will be prayer available in the Pastor’s study. 
- Potluck lunch - All are welcome.  



This Week 
Friday  
- Daniel & Helen’s Care group meets @ Ike & Martha Klassen’s 

place @ 730pm 
- Bob & Rachelle’s Care group meets @ church @ 7:30pm 
- Peter & Audrey’s Care group will be meeting at Jayson and 

Amanda’s @ 7:30pm 

Junior Youth: 
-No Youth This Week 
-May 6th,  Mini Golf  

Senior Youth: 
-May 1st, Regular Youth Night @ Glencross Church 
____________________________________________________ 

Pastor Peter will be away at SBC this week taking the course: 
"Jesus, Moses, and the Church" 
________________________________________________ 

Next Sunday Memory Verse 
And now these three remain: faith, hope and love. But the 
greatest of these is love. 
1 Corinthians 13:13 
________________________________________________ 

VBS Work Night - May 9th and May 16th

7:30pm

Join us for an evening to prepare for VBS. Everyone is 
welcome and we have a variety of projects to work on.

Can you cut paper? We need you!

Can you use a glue stick? We need you!

Do you like to visit? We need you!




May 16th - Church yard clean up @ 6:30pm, rain date 
May 23rd. All hands on deck, bring a rake. B&A will provide 
hot dogs, drinks, chips. Bring a snack to share. 

June 23rd - Church Picnic           

July 14-18 - Scuba VBS. Use the link  
on the Glencross website to register.  
Register before May 31st to receive  
your music CD prior to VBS. 

***Most VBS donations are due next Sunday. Check your 
ticket to see the due date.*** 
_____________________________________________________________ 

GREAT IS your faithfulnes. 
LAMENTATIONS 3:23 

____________________________________________________ 

Upcoming Deacon Selection  
- Please review the bulletin insert on the "Biblical Qualities of 
a Godly Leader" and pray for our Deacon selection process 
which will begin with nominations on Sunday, May 12th.  The 
election/affirmation vote is scheduled to take place Sunday, 
June 9th.  We will be looking to fill 5 positions at Ministerial.  
The terms that are up are: 
-Bob & Anna Friesen (not eligible for re-election) 
-Bob & Rachelle Reimer (eligible for re-election) 
-Daniel & Helene Schulz (eligible for re-election) 
-Two vacant positions 



FairFord Summer Camp will be running July 29th to August 1st.  
Anyone willing or able to join the outreach team this summer please 
contact Nathan Friesen. 

Pembina Valley Bible Camp has a few opportunities for you to get 
involved.  They are looking for various summer positions to be filled  
– nurses, assistant cooks, maintenance help, male and female cabin 
leaders, as well as skill leaders (creative arts, bikes and paintball).  
Please contact Jill Friesen at 204 246-2008 or 
programdirector@pembinavalleybiblecamp.com  if you can help with 
any of these needs.  

Winkler Bible Camp has another Drive Thru Fundraiser Meal coming 
up on April  30th from 5:00-6:00 pm. You can find all the details 
including the menu on their website. 

D’Friesen’s Fundraising Concert 
Sunday, May 5th @ 6 pm  @ the Winkler EMMC church. With special 
guests The Glencross Quartet. Followed by dessert and snacks. All 
proceeds will go to support Low German ministry.  

PRAISE AND PRAYER 
• Praise God that the truth of the gospel will always prevail even in 

the face of persecution and opposition. (II Cor. 13:8)
• Praise God that Jesus knows His sheep and calls us by name and 

leads us throughout all our lives. (John 10)
• Pray for Henry Thiessen as he has been moved to Swan Lake to wait 

for an opening at Salem or Tabor Home.
• Pray for Pastor Peter as he is away this week taking a course at SBC.
• Pray for Mel Wiebe as he continues to struggle with painful kidney 

stones.

mailto:programdirector@pembinavalleybiblecamp.com

